RICHMOND HILL HIGH SCHOOL BAND BOOSTER					October 7, 2021

· Vice president:
· Look at board positions you may be interested in.  Leigh Jay Bundy is going to put her name in for secretary next spring which will open the Vice President position for someone.

· Treasurer:
· Went over expenses and current balance.

· Fundraising/ Concessions:
· We brought in almost $13,000 in our Tour-D-Ford fundraiser. Most of that was brought in by 10 people. Imagine how much we could have made if each family just found one sponsor.  The organizers want to make the run even bigger next year, they are looking to add a 10k and 5K race and hope to double the number of runners.
· Senior night is October 22nd, we will need a lot of volunteers for concessions to let the senior parents enjoy the night with their student.
· The next fundraiser is Coke.

· President:
· We are in the thick of competition season.  Be sure and take a breath and enjoy band.

· Directors Report:
· Last competition we did a great job.  The point spread from 1st to 5th was very tight.  We received a score of 100 for music.  That is fantastic.
· At these competitions we are being scored by a judge.  There is no hard scoring like a football game, it is very subjective as to what the judge wants to see.  We get the overall score based the opinion of five judges.
· Competitions are very tight all the bands come to win.
· Battle on the border: October 16th.  We are going to show at 7:30 AM and depart at 8 AM.  We are taking charter buses and should arrive about 11:15 AM.  We want to give the students the opportunity to watch as many bands as we can during the day.  We are scheduled to perform at 3:40 PM for the preliminary performance.  The awards for the preliminary will start at 4:30. At time they will announce the bands that will perform in the finals.  The order of the bands in the finals is based on the preliminary scores with the highest score going last.  The finals start at 7:00.
· The tickets for the competition are $10.  There is no further information on tickets currently.
· We are not staying overnight.  Originally, we were going to have four students per room but, the administration only approved two students per room because of Covid protocols.  That made rooms cost prohibitive.  We are taking nice charter buses with bathrooms, Wi-Fi, and movie screens.
· Students can, as with any away game, be signed out only at the bus and the end of the competition, and only by an authorized parent or guardian. 
· We understand the having band students get back to the school at 3:00 in the morning may not be what parents are used to.  The students are well chaperoned and supervised.  This is a great time for students for learn time management and make decisions in a supervised environment.
· As always if you have any questions, please email them directly to Dr. Kiene dkiene@bryan.k12.ga.us  or Mr. Britt. kbritt@bryan.k12.ga.us 

Next Booster meeting November 4th.
	
